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MEMBERS PRESENT:
Raymond Schexnayder, Jr., Joey Olivier, Carlos Polotzola, Leo Franchebois, Robert Thevis, Thomas Ater and Charles Cannatella
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JK Bordelon, Darrell Vandeven, and Jerry Hunter
OTHERS PRESENT:
Kyle McCann, Jess Barr, Lyndsey Erb-Sharkey and John Russin

The meeting was called to order and the meeting agenda was reviewed.  The Board business meeting was conducted after all research projects were reviewed. The Board then considered the minutes of the previous meeting.

Lyndsey Erb-Sharkey, with the U.S. Grains Council (USGC), gave a presentation on the activities of the USGC including the various overseas market development and promotion work.  She also reviewed the opportunities to participate in the organization.  She reviewed the upcoming Annual Membership meeting and International Marketing Conference.

ACTION NO. 1
A motion was made by Carlos Polotzola, seconded and carried, to approve the minutes of the previous meeting as presented.

The Board then reviewed collections and financial reports.  The current cash position of the Board and the preliminary assessment income projections for the 2011 crop were each reviewed.   The total undesignated funds as of 6/30/11 were $1,373,756.60 of that $983,611.01 was soybean funds and $388,869.94 were wheat and corn funds and $1,275.65 were sorghum funds.  The preliminary income estimates were then reviewed. October collections report from the LDAF was also reviewed.  The FY 11 Audit report was next presented and reviewed with the Board.  

The Board was then presented an update on the Mid-South Soybean Board.  The MSSB has an approved project with USB and needs the various states to communicate a funding commitment regarding the project.  Each state has been asked to commit $10,000.
ACTION NO. 2
A motion was made by Charles Cannatella, seconded and carried, to commit $10,000 of the $18,000 soybean reserve for the project with the MSSB. 
The Board then discussed the aflatoxin projects being considered by the Aflatoxin Mitigation Center of Excellence (AMCOE).  The review committee has selected seven projects.  Two of the projects are with the LSU AgCenter.  While final rankings were not finished it looks as if these projects would be selected.  Each state is now being asked to commit funds for projects to be conducted in 2012.  The Board considered the amount of current funding they allocate to aflatoxin projects and what other states were committing.  The Board felt they should commit a substantial amount since two projects they are funding would now be funded through this effort.  They also felt the need to be able to add to this amount if needed based on what projects are funded locally and other state’s commitments.  They asked that Charles Cannatella communicate an initial conditional amount of funding.
ACTION NO. 3
A motion was made by Carlos Polotzola, seconded and carried, to approve up to $100,000 funding for aflatoxin projects with the AMCOE, the Board also was favorable to the NCGA administering the AMCOE.

The Board next considered the administrative and accounting services. 

ACTION NO. 4
A motion was made by Charles Cannatella, seconded and carried, that the Board contract with Kyle McCann for 2012 accounting services for $2,700.  The Board also agreed to pay Kyle McCann $2,500 and Jessica Lange $590 for administrative services performed during 2011.

The 2012 LSU AgCenter proposals were then presented to the Board for their review. The LSU AgCenter personnel also expressed their willingness to assist with the Board’s review and develop any projects of interest to the Board.  The Board was also presented an expenditure report on the projects that expire March 31, 2012. 

The Board then discussed projects, priorities and commented on issues they felt should be addressed.   The Board discussed the number of weed management projects and the need to better understand the need for this many projects.  They also questioned the soils testing project and what information is being obtained and who is contributing.  They again discussed the need to address the number of aflatoxin projects being conducted.  They also raised questions regarding the work conducted on droplet size and what if any new information is forthcoming.    
The Board then discussed organizational and representation.  Briefly they reviewed the activities of the US Grains Council, National Corn Growers and the National Grain Sorghum Producers.  The December meeting of the USB as then need for a voting delegate to the NCGA corn congress to be held at the Commodity Classic. 

The Board then discussed the next meeting date and agreed to January 18th at the Dean Lee Research Station in Alexandria, Louisiana.  The meeting would also be held in conjunction with the LSA annual meeting with lunch sponsored by the Board. 

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned.

_________________________________

Raymond Schexnayder
Chairman

